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Cremorne Community Group Inc

Minutes of Meeting – Tuesday, 13 December 2011

Apologies: Caroline Wickham, Tania Fleming, Glenn Bremner, Rob & Jenny Barclay, Jodie Presnell
Present: Di Johnston, Ian & Vicki Pearce, Brian & Helen Bennett, Cheryl Talbot, Julie Dyson, Wendy Freeman & Janine Hammond.
Previous Minutes: The Minutes of meetings held on 14 November 2011 were approved on a motion moved by Cheryl Talbot and seconded by Julie Dyson.

Correspondence:

1. The “proper”certificate of incorporation of our group has been received.
2. The Events Manager from Clarence City Council (CCC) has approved the changes we made to the nature and timing of Summer Festival activities for which we received a Council grant.
3. The CCC has written advising that power points were to be installed in the Beach Reserve as requested.
4. The CCC has acknowledged our request for a meeting with CCC officers on or about 15 or 16 February 2012 in relation to the list of concerns generated by us through the community consultation earlier in 2011.  (It was suggested that we ask a Coastcare representative to attend this meeting with us as there is common ground between our group and some of Coastcare’s activities/concerns…Rachel Viney, Jodie Presnell or Geir Rodven?) Approved 1st 2nd?
5. Our group has written to the Cremorne Bowls Club stating that if we wish to continue the Once-a-Week Café, we will be in touch with the organisation in the new year. 
6. Jodie Presnell has written on behalf of the Playgroup asking for assistance in setting up and taking down equipment for the upcoming Christmas function at the Bowls Club.
7. The Cremorne Bowls Club has written to Vicki asking if she would consider re-joining the Bowls Club’s Board of Management.
Business Arising:

1. A Cremorne Community Group community newsletter is due to be circulated this week.
2. Ian and Rob from the website group have met and are making their way carefully through the set-up process.  (Di and Glenn were unable to attend the meeting.)
3. The Welcome to Cremorne Sign group is to meet in the new year.
4. Similarly, the Kite Flight group is to meet early in 2012.  Peta Cannamella is to be asked to join the group.
5. The Afternoon Tea group has been joined by Di Johnston but a meeting has yet to be convened.(delete…)Cheryl Talbot, Caroline Wickham  & Wendy Freeman, convenor are the other (delete)members.
6. Once-a-Week Café was an initiative of Vicki’s (based on a suggestion at last April’s public meeting & discussed by the CCG) and she suggested that it really didn’t have “ownership” by the Cremorne Community Group.  The future of this activity is to be considered in the new year, including practicalities of people running it and possible involvement by the Cremorne Bowls Club.
7. Prior to the meeting between representatives of our group with the CCC (item 4 in Corresepondence), Vicki will condense a list of community concerns and circulate these prior to the February meeting with Council officers.
8. After the busy holiday season is over, we need to look at recruiting more Cremorne residents as members of our group.
Finances:  In the absence of our Treasurer, no report was presented to this meeting.
Other Business:  When our website is up and running, we could consider a cocktail party “official launch”, possibly from 6-8pm
Date of Next Meeting: 7.30 pm on Monday, 6 February 2012 at Bowls Club (Di will be an apology.)

Brian Bennett, Secretary (bhbennett@bigpond.com or 62489389 or 0417 444 389)
Vicki Pearce, President (vicki_pearce@hotmail.com or 62488620 or 0418 992 891)
